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_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Newsletter for June 2025 
 

Somerset Council 

Somerset Councilor Barry Clarke had shared the Somerset monthly report which will be 

available on the website with the minutes.  He also added: 

• Losses on property sales are 7 million to date 

• Somerset Council are advertising for a permanent Section 151 officer but there is no 

interest.  They currently have a temp covering the position at great expense. 

• Somerset Council are progressing with a cultural program with Ukraine – like a virtual 

twinning.  Cllr Clarke question whether this was a good idea given the current climate. 

• Local Community Networks will be reviewed later this year to establish how effective 

they are. 

• Cllr Clarke invited the Council to report to him any planning issues that are currently at 

enforcement stage. They will then collate the info and present it to the Somerset CEO 

and Head of Planning for response. 

 

Cllr Ham reported that: 

• Somerset Council are going to completing a consultation on parking fees 

• The Saxonvale development has fallen through and is now back on the open market 

 

PCSO  

There were 10 crimes recorded in the last month, 7 x violence against a person, 1 x theft, 1 x 

sexual offence and 1 x possession of a weapon.  There was also an incident of 4 young people 

using industrial cylinders of Nitrous Oxide laughing gas at the shed next to the pump track 

which the police are dealing with. 
 

Climate Action Group 

The application for grant funding to buy water butts for the community has been submitted but 

they will not know until August whether it has been successful.  The group are also hoping to 

host a Climate Film Festival at the Hub on a Saturday in July. 

 

Planning updates  
 

The Rainier appeal took place on 11th June with approx. 12 members of the public and Parish 

council attending, some of whom spoke against the development.  Rainier sent a strong team of 

experts to support the appeal.  Those that spoke against the appeal did a good job of 

highlighting the key points e.g. that it’s not a sustainable location, the sewage system is already 

failing, highway concerns etc.  It will be between 4 and 10 weeks before we know the decision 

of the Planning Inspectorate. 

  

Miss V Watts 

Clerk to the Council 

Tel: 07971 516916 / 01749 880428 

Email: clerk@colefordpc.org.uk   

Gallant Hill Farm 

Foxcote 

Radstock 

BA3 5YB 



 

 

 

Highways 

There are major issues with the Street Lights in the village. The ones at Lipyeate are still not 

working although we do have a new lamp post installed plus there are at least 7 out at 

Goodeaves, also possibly 3 between the Surgery and the Co-op, other sundries along Anchor 

Rd/Highbury Street.  It was agreed that a comprehensive survey would be completed. 

 

The surface repairs completed at Anchor Rd and Brewery Lane are very poor 

and complaints from a cyclist and a mobility scooter user have been received 

which will be fed back to Somerset Highways. 

 

A letter had been received from a member of the Parish who was concerned about the lack of 

progress on the bridge repair.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to seek an update on 

when it will be repaired. 

 

Grass cutting of Somerset owned land 

It has been agreed that as Somerset Council will no longer be cutting the land they own in 

Coleford, the quote from LSJ Gardening Services (our current contractor), would be accepted.   

 

Update of bin emptying of Coleford owned bins 

It was noted that the Parish Council will now be invoiced quarterly by Somerset 

Council for emptying the bins which are located on Parish Council owned land.  

 

A request had been made by a member of the Parish to have a dog waste bin installed at the 

bottom of Beacon View.  This will be investigated and discussed at the July meeting. 

 

Coleford Village sign 

The village sign was erected in 2000 and is in need of renovation.  It will be 

removed imminently to allow the work to be completed swiftly and re-erected 

looking refreshed after its face lift, ready for the next 25 years. 

 

Date of Next Meetings:  

25th June 2025 Planning meeting 

9th July 2025  Parish Council meeting 

 

If you have any issues that you would like to bring to the Parish Council’s attention, please 

contact the Clerk on 07971 516916 or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk  Check out the website 

www.colefordpc.org.uk 

 

Philip Ham 

Chairman of Coleford Parish Council 
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